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Notes from October 20, 1999, meeting

Submitted for approval by Sarah Roberson

Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed.

Computer lab issues:

Since the science lab is no longer used as both classroom and computer lab, ten more stations could be added.  However, it would still need to be a science lab first, as FHS has limited site licenses on the science software, so it cannot be installed in all academic labs.

Only some labs have math software installed.  If they are to be multiuse academic labs and not departmental labs, then the software needs to be available in all labs.  

The computer science lab is not networked.  If it were, could it be used for math classes when not occupied?

Report on Library Computers

The library has six new computers.  One is a replacement.  Two are staff machines; four are student machines.

The Zap-Me project is a go again.  The 15 satellite-networked computers will provide more Internet access in the library.  Zap-Me places computers using the Zap-Me advertising-based web-browsers in secondary schools.

Gail Quillen advised the committee that as the T2K teachers build computers, their old computers can be moved into the library or other lab situations in the school.  Technology will not provide new monitors nor will they rewire classrooms for an additional computer.  Anyone interested in proposing how these computers will be used should make a proposal to the technology committee.  The committee will put out a call for proposals.  Another possible use mentioned was a mini-PLATO lab for the Academy.

PLATO

Several questions concerning PLATO were posed:  Who sets up the courses of study for PLATO for students getting credit?  What is the status of the PLATO committee?  

A FHS PLATO committee was re-established.  Volunteers were Pam Baker, Evelyn Marbury, and David A. Young.  The committee agreed that Ron Jared should also involved, since his office is funding PLATO to a large degree.  Gail Quillen pointed out that the funding will increase the number of site licenses from nine to thirty.  This will allow entire classes to use the same PLATO lesson simultaneously.

HOMEPAGES

Those interested in working as webmasters at FHS should e-mail Gail Quillen to be granted rights.

Gail hopes that each T2K teacher will create his/her own classroom homepage.

T2K

Ada Poland asked if the T2K grant stated that teachers' students would be in the labs on the same day their teacher was at T2K training, since it sometimes computers aren't what students most need on a certain day.  Gail said that it is in the grant, but that teachers can swap T2K days if such a swap is mutually beneficial.

Evelyn Marbury reported that the process for hiring a replacement for Carl Collier is well under way.

There was a call for turning the focus of T2K training more toward directly improving instruction using computer technology.  It was suggested that a core group of T2K teachers should meet to plan T2K sessions.  Evelyn Marbury and Gail Quillen will meet with this group.

The lab assistants were asked to provide input on how T2K days are going in the labs and how they might be improved.  Boyd Logan pointed out that most problems so far have hinged on network problems.  It was suggested that teachers might highlight possible quick-fixes to login problems before the students go to the lab and that feedback to teachers on how the day went would be helpful.  It was also suggested that all T2K teachers and lab assistants meet as a large group.

It was recommended that T2K teachers use the Secondary Technology Curriculum and share exemplary lessons that result.

Report from Jamie Wilson
Jamie noted that if teachers had more information about how to deal with minor computer problems, he could spend more time with the major problems.  Also, many problems at this point are network related, which he can't fix.  

He also reminded teachers that teachers can use lab computers to enter grades if this is convenient.

In response to Jamie's report, it was recommended that lab assistants stay in labs.  Teachers can seek them out there with minor problems.

David A. Young reinforced the need to fill out paperwork on computer problems so we can assess what the patterns are and create fixes other than Jamie fixing it.  The group agreed that mini-classes on technology could help address some of these problems.
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